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Noren Caliva-Lepe

From: shari

Sent: Wednesday, April 08, 2015 5:00 PM

To: Noren Caliva-Lepe

Subject: Re: Kifer/San Gabriel Fence

Noren - 

 

Thanks so much for sending this.  It is great to see that they are taking an aesthetic approach to a security fence instead 

of chain link and razor wire. 

 

My concerns are that since the fence makes the Victory Village neighborhood invisible to the company and its staff, that 

they forget we are here.  The site in question has been a constant source of noise and light pollution. When Maxim was 

the tenant, I had the number of the facility supervisor and I could call him directly if I had any concerns over the noise or 

lights.  He was very responsive and took my suggestions very seriously.  They worked hard to be a good neighbor. 

 

The past couple of years, the site has been an ongoing construction zone and the noise has greatly impacted my life.  I 

had no other recourse at times but to call Public Safety or send a complaint through the City of Sunnyvale website.   

 

Please let the new tenant know that their staff should be respectful of the neighborhood.  If possible plan to have the 

noise producing activities face Wolfe where no on lives. Also use down lights if they want to light their area and not 

burden us with even more light pollution then we have now.  Is is possible to not have the leaf blowers every Friday 

night at 8:00 pm? Can't they work a little earlier in the day?  And does there have to been motor noises at 11:00 pm at 

night like last night?  Even with the windows closed I could still hear it. 

 

Please send me any staff updates.  

 

Thanks 

 

Shari 

408 636 6854 

 

 

On 4/7/2015 2:28 PM, Noren Caliva-Lepe wrote: 

Hi Shari, 

  

Attached is a copy of the plan set for the proposed fencing on the Kifer/San Gabriel campus. Please let 

me know if you have any questions. 

  

Regards, 

Noren 

_______________________________ 

Noren Caliva-Lepe, Associate Planner 

Community Development Department 

City of Sunnyvale  

Phone: (408) 730-7659 

ncaliva-lepe@sunnyvale.ca.gov 
The Department of Community Development is innovative in promoting sustainable development while enhancing the economy, community character 

and quality of life in Sunnyvale. 
Save the environment. Please don't print this email unless you really need to. 
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